Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Apr. 17, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Debra Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Ian Pond, Dan Singer 

Residents: Terry Kolacinski, Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Apr. 17, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Mar. 20, 2014 Meeting Minutes,  
Meeting presided over by Ian Pond called to order at 7:06 p.m.
2. Meeting Minutes for Mar. 20, 2014 were approved.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Newsletter Advertising Rates in 2014
-     Vote was not taken on new rates.  We will have an electronic vote after Ian sends us a       
      synopsis of new proposed rates.

·  It was suggested that the rates for business card sized ads be raised to $35.00.  We   

      should also consider the amount of space available in each issue for this ad size.   

·  We could publish only three newsletters each year to defray costs.  A concern was       

      raised that we should ensure announcements aren’t missed if we go to only three     

      issues.

Lavender House

· To date the interior of the home has been stripped.  Utilities will be removed.

· The anticipated completion date is in May.

· Relatives of the last caretaker will be present with Rebecca Radke, Parks and Recreation, as part of the de-construction events.
Tee Shirts

· Deb has approximately 120 shirts in inventory.  Three were sold at the March rodeo.













Food Truck Rodeos
     -   We still have musical entertainment openings for July and October.
    -    We should make sure that the public restrooms are unlocked during the rodeos and for

         the Annual Picnic.
    -    Deb will create a poster for the Food Truck Rodeos and announcement of the annual     


        picnic. 

Annual Meeting
· Ian will request a reservation for the shelter near the tennis courts.  Meeting/picnic to be held on Sunday, June 8th at 4:00 p.m.  
· Carol and Ian will order the food and beverage, probably from Golden Corral.   Dan will send us details of the costs for last year’s purchases.  Deb asked that we try to use local vendors.
· Deb will have the t-shirt sales desk present.  

· Carol will man the membership table.  Alice will give Carol the banner.

· Deb will ask Wendy Tregay for ideas on games for the kids. 

· Other activities could include games from Jeff (Boomer), Doggie training demo….  
· All incumbent officers/board members are running again with the exception of Vice President, Adam Shestak.  His family is moving.   Deb said that she will run for VP.  Terry K. will run for board member.    

· Ian will review by-laws regarding couples and voting.  When Terry becomes a board 
member, we will have three couples on the board.

· We will send an email to the list serve regarding elections and ideas for picnic events.
Spring Yard Sale

    -   Ian sent email to Heather Cooke to see if she is interested in organizing a Spring Yard sale.  She organized the event last year.  So far, no response has been received. Deb will reach out to Heather thru Face Book.
Treasurer’s Report:

Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $2916.61
                 Income:  $287.00                                  

               Expenses:   $14.00  
         Ending balance: $3189.61                                           

Membership:  97
Households:   97; Commercial: 0 
INC Update

March Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
NIS Conference Room, Golden Belt
March 25, 2014
 
Attending:
Neighborhoods - 17 represented
 

Visitors
Lynwood D. Best – City of Durham, NIS
Will Wilson – DOST
Jim Wise – N & O
  
Ian Kipp gave a presentation on Thanksgiving in Spring, which will occur on May 3; seehttp://neighbor.ly/projects/thanksgiving-in-spring.  This placemaking event, which celebrates the uniqueness and fun of Durham, includes many of the things we love; food, community, bikes, and new to this year, lanternmaking and the event's finale, Illuminate Durham – with LED lights. Mike Shiflett moved and Bill Anderson seconded a motion to donate $100 (and any old INC balloons that still inflate) to the effort; this motion passed.
 
Committee Reports: 
•      
Zoning and Land Use: At the city and county budget hearings, Donna Rudolph asked about planning staff for improving the cell tower siting rules and John Martin raised the question of planning staff for historic districts.  In both cases, the planning department says they have enough staff and what they do depends on priorities set by JCCPC.  The priority list is “opaque” and to be fair, it isn’t easy for Planning to keep shifting staff as the priorities “evolve.”  That said, we need broad grassroot support for raising the priority of neighborhood concerns, not having them pushed aside every time a developer comes in. INC’s proposal for better cell tower rules goes to the JCCPC on April 2; Planning has been unwilling to discuss anything with us.  Donna distributed a flyer that could be used in neighborhoods to spread support for our proposals; she will also send a soft copy for those who want to use it on their list-serves.  (As an update, their comments released on March 27 basically dissed us and our efforts.)
•      
Membership and Outreach:  The committee plans to meet with the city-wide PAC / facilitators on March 26 to talk about working together.  They will then be going to the individual PACs and will ask over the list-serve for support at those meetings from the neighborhoods that already have both PAC and INC reps.  Earth Day is April 27; Mike Shiflett plans to be there with brochures.  We will have a few brochures at INC meetings if anyone has places to use them.
•      
Nuisance Abatement: They are continuing to work on data and metrics.
•      
Traffic Enforcement Committee: NE Central Leadership Council endorsed INC’s resolution on traffic enforcement, as long as it isn’t used as another way to single out minorities.  BPAC has also endorsed the resolution.  The committee had a very positive meeting with the police on March 21.  There were broad areas of agreement, and there will be opportunities to affect the pedestrian and bicycle safety component of the department’s strategic plan.  See Appendix for details.
•      
Bike, Pedestrian and Transit:  There were a number of updates:
o   The Comprehensive Parking Strategy for downtown and 9th Street is available athttp://durhamnc.gov/ich/op/dot/Pages/Comprehensive-Parking-Studies.aspx.  The short answer is that free parking on the street is going away.
o   Using some of the proceeds from the sales tax for transit, TTA and DATA have more frequent service and new bus shelters.
o   Sidewalks, bike facilities and some road improvements on Old Durham Chapel Hill Road will start construction this year or early next year.  The Town of Chapel Hill voted to do the most extensive version on their part of the road and was thanked for that.
o   The East End Connector still has a couple places where bike and pedestrian need to be improved; BPAC has written a letter on this.
o   Bike Month will be in May, including Bike to School Day on May 9.
o   We are a bronze level on being Bike Friendly and this year hope to move up to silver.
o   Courtesy and rules are an issue near the new bridge on the American Tobacco Trail, and efforts to post reminders and do education have begun.
o   DOST has recommended moving the $2M earmark from the Duke Beltline trail to the Panther Creek Trail because of the lack of movement from Norfolk Southern.  The issue with the Panther Creek Trail is that the railroad right of way is already abandoned, so there are lots of landowners to negotiate with.
o   In connection with transit and affordable housing, Cinemotorco will be showing a film on affordable space for artists on April 6.  See http://motorcomusic.com/cinemotorco-behold-a-miracle-in-durham
•      
Public Spaces and Environmental Issues:  Folks are encouraged to get in on the fun of Charge Ahead Durham (http://www.chargeaheaddurham.org) to get ideas to save money, help the environment, and get neat prizes.  The Draft Downtown Open Space Plan, which is pretty ambitious but very thoughtful, is now available (http://durhamnc.gov/ich/cb/ccpd/Pages/dosp.aspx); there is an opportunity for public input at the Planning Commission meeting on April 8.
 
INC will be co-sponsoring, with the PTA Council and the League of Women Voters, a School Board Candidate Forum on April 22, from 7-9PM.  It will probably be at Hillside High School.  John Martin will be the moderator.  Tom Miller moved that we budget up to $200 for the event although we have not be asked for money yet.  John Martin seconded and the motion passed.
 
Because the Candidate Forum is the same night as our April meeting, Tom Miller moved that we move the April meeting to April 29th if the NIS room is available.  Bill Anderson seconded, and it passed.  As an update, the room is available, so the meeting will be the 29th. 
 
Scott Carter represented INC at the kick-off of the Mayor’s Task Force on Poverty.  There were stakeholders from many groups there – over 100 people.  A lot of data was presented on the 10-12 census tracts that are “most distressed” based on unemployment, poverty rate, and per-capita income.  One tract in NE Central Durham will be worked on first as a pilot, with efforts in 5 areas (education, health care, employment, housing and public safety), but they are holding off activity until the residents can be consulted about what they want.
 
DeDreana Freeman has applied to be a city appointee to the Planning Commission and gave speech on why she should get INC’s support.  We should choose a set of appointments we want to track and have a say about, be working on encouraging folks to apply for those positions, and have a process for selecting who we will endorse.  However, what happened at this meeting was Tom Miller moved that we support DeDreana’s application, Bill Anderson seconded it, and the motion carried.
 
Neighborhood Reports and Other Announcements: 
       Watts Hospital Hillandale is facing a “transitional office overlay” re-zoning.  The transitional office overlay seems like a remarkably dangerous idea in that as long as a building looks vaguely like a house, it is treated like a house, with no provisions for parking and no restrictions on how big it is.   The site of the proposed re-zoning, just south of St. Lukes Church, is big enough for 4 lots, each with a 5000 square foot building.  Duke Park may be facing one of these too. 
       Watts Hospital Hillandale brought copies of their most recent newsletter to share.
       John Schelp’s annual West Durham hike will be on April 27th this year.
       A workshop for Neighborhood Watch Coordinators will be March 29th at the Holton Center.
       Northgate Park’s food truck rodeo season kicks off on March 27th.  You can like them on facebook to get the latest news.
 
 
